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We have reached the last half term of the year and we are now 
entrenched in the exam season.  Year 11 have been brilliant and have 
shown great maturity and responsibility in their actions and habits.  

As a community we have celebrated Easter, Eid and we received our 
Ofsted report.  A huge thank you to all those who have been involved 
and future thanks to all those who will be supporting us in the future.  
We continue to strive everyday for quality first education for all.  
While there have been days when, due to staffing, this has not always 
been possible we make every effort to make sure students are safe 
and can seek support from an adult if they need it.

Below is a small selection of all the wonderful things that have 
happened so far this half term.  There are many more events coming 
up in the next few weeks so please follow us on facebook and twitter, 
and keep checking Xpressions for the updates.

Cricket trip
42 students and 6 members of staff enjoyed the 
Vitality Blast 2020 cricket game between 
Yorkshire Vikings and Worcestershire Rapids. The 
Vikings were victorious by 7 wickets. Students 
managed to get on the big screen, several 
autographs and had a wonderful time. Keep your 
eye out for our next PE outing in 2022/2023.

Friday Five Surprise 
Each Friday the student that 
receives the most praise each 
week is awarded Friday Five 
Surprise. The winner receives 
chocolates P5 on a Friday to 
share with the entire class. 
We’ve now extended this to 3 
students each Friday. Students 
have loved the experience of 
winning and also sharing with 
their classmates.

Published authors  
Twisted Tales was a short story competition to be written 
from the point of view of ‘the villain’. Thousands of stories, 
from all over the UK, were submitted and only 180 stories 
were published. Jack North (Y8), Ellis England (Y8) and Aqsa 
Hussain (Y7) were 3 of the winning entries! A copy of their 
book is available to read in the library. Congratulations to our 
newly published authors!

Bike ability
Over 40 students have taken part in Bike 
Ability and achieved either Level 2 or Level 3. 
More places are available to Y7 and Y8 students 
in the new academic year. Why not come along 
to our cycle club in the Summer term?

Congratulations …
We have achieved the 
school games silver mark 
award for the 2021/22 
academic year. We are 
extremely proud of our 
students dedication to all 
aspects physical activity 
and the hard work of our 
P.E staff #proud

https://twitter.com/hashtag/proud?src=hashtag_click


Safeguarding & Wellbeing

We can all have feelings, or go through experiences, that can be hard to 
deal with. But if these feelings and experiences last for a long time, or get 
worse, it can be really scary and upsetting. Use the Helpful Links below 
to help you understand what's happening, how to cope and how to get 
help.

Help and advice on how to cope with loneliness and improve 
your mental health

1. Try to do some enjoyable things that will keep you busy
2. Try to do things that stimulate your mind
3. Think about doing a physical activity
4. Try to engage with the people you meet in your daily life

5. Find people that ‘get you’ 
6. Spend time with pets
7. Try to use social media in a positive way 
8. Talking therapies can help

How to support other people who are feeling lonely
1. Don’t judge or stigmatise
2. Try to make groups welcoming to other people
3. Try to listen and show understanding

Student Mental 
Health 

Ambassadors

Students have now 
completed their 
enrollment forms to be 
Peer Mentors and 
Mental Health 
Ambassadors.  

These students are keen 
to share their learning 
around mental health 
and advertise the 
importance of self-care.

They will have a 
responsibility for leading 
and promoting  
wellbeing throughout 
school, they will drive 
the message forward, 
alleviating the stigma 
around talking about 
challenging feelings and 
encouraging people to 
talk.  

Mental Health 
Ambassadors provide 
feedback on what’s 
working well and 
highlight any gaps in 
whole-school 
approaches to wellbeing.

Their training 
begins next term.

https://www.cityfields.outwood.com/mental-wellbeing
https://www.wakefieldscp.org.uk/children-and-young-people/child-and-adolescent-mental-health-services-a-guide-for-young-people-families-and-carers/
https://www.youngminds.org.uk/professional/
https://www.mind.org.uk/
https://www.nhs.uk/mental-health/get-urgent-help-for-mental-health/
https://www.nhs.uk/every-mind-matters/
https://www.papyrus-uk.org/
https://www.calm.com/
https://www.lukeslads.co.uk/
https://ispace.org.uk/


Anti Bullying

As an Academy we take bullying seriously. 
Students, parents and carers should be assured that they will be supported when bullying is 
reported. 

Bullying will not be tolerated in our Academy.
Student Voice is an important part in making sure we deal with bullying effectively.
Over the past year we have listened carefully to the things students have told us about bullying 
and how it is dealt with.
Most students told us that they felt safe in school and bullying is not an issue.
Some students identified things we can improve on - we have listened carefully to this feedback.

STUDENTS SAID:
Sometimes they don’t feel like they can speak 
directly to an adult

ACTION:
An anonymous box to drop any worries or 
concerns is being placed in each dining room

STUDENTS SAID:
Sometimes boys make inappropriate comments to girls and girls make 
inappropriate comments to boys

ACTION:
Group interventions now take place where this has become an issue.  
Harmful sexualised behaviours are taught in each year group int an age 
appropriate context.

STUDENTS SAID:
Sometimes we think teachers don’t take “banter” 
seriously

ACTION:
Training for teachers and students from the 
Anti-bullying Alliance, and specific lessons for all 
regarding banter and its impact.

STUDENTS SAID:
We don’t always want to talk to our Learning 
Managers

ACTION:
2 new pastoral support officers are now in the 
Academy - Miss Hardisty and Mrs Khan
Peer Ambassadors are being trained to support 
students in school.



OACf - Community Update
This section of the newsletter promotes what is happening in our community.  If you would like 

to showcase something for the community please let enquiries know.

The Council's Money Smart service are working with 
WDH Cash Wise to provide a ‘one-stop-shop’ that 
can offer advice in a number of areas, including:
 

● Any state benefits you are claiming or may be 
entitled to, and, in particular, Universal Credit

● Mortgage payments
● Rent payments
● Payment of bills
● Debt
● Effective personal budgeting

 
This service is available to both homeowners and 
tenants. 
 
To find out more, contact WDH’s Cash Wise team by 
calling 01977 724651, emailing cashwise@wdh.co.uk 
or visiting the website here. 

https://www.getcashwise.co.uk/contact-us/


Queen’s Jubilee

Pontefract Castle: Thursday 2 
June (2pm-10pm), and Friday 3 
June (10am-4pm) 
The Platinum Jubilee of Queen Elizabeth II will be 
celebrated in June across the United Kingdom and 
the Commonwealth to mark the 70th anniversary 
of Her Majesty’s accession on 6 February 1952.

In the United Kingdom, an extra bank holiday has 
been created and the traditional May bank holiday 
weekend has been moved to the start of June, 
creating a special four-day Jubilee weekend from 2 
– 5 June 2022.

The two-day event at Pontefract Castle will take 
place on Thursday 2 June (2pm to 10pm) and on 
Friday 3 June (10am-4pm).

Thursday’s event will culminate with the lighting of 
the Jubilee Beacon at 9.45pm by the Mayor of 
Wakefield, as part of the national beacon lighting 
programme.

More than 1,500 Jubilee Beacons will be lit 
throughout the United Kingdom, Channel Islands, 
Isle of Man and British Overseas Territories and in 
each of the capital cities of Commonwealth 
countries. These Jubilee Beacons will mark the 
70th anniversary of The Queen's coronation.

Beacons have previously been lit over the decades 
to celebrate Queen Victoria's Diamond Jubilee in 
1897, and then to mark Queen Elizabeth's Silver, 
Golden and Diamond Jubilees. Back in 2016 
beacons were lit across the UK and 
Commonwealth in celebration of The Queen’s 
90th birthday.

Celebrate the Queen Platinum Jubilee in 
Wakefield! Expect 1950s style street 
parties, beacon lighting, craft sessions, 
workshops, tea dances and lots more!

As a school we will be holding our 
activities week commencing 6 June.

https://experiencewakefield.co.uk/event/the-queen-s-platinum-jubilee/

